
Election of a new Bureau in 2013 
 
The mandate of the current Bureau of the Court, which was elected in August 2007, is about to expire. 
Accordingly, elections will be held for both the President of the Court and the members of the Bureau. 
The election procedure will take place in writing. 
 
The Court, having completed the process of re-appointing conciliators and arbitrators whose terms of 
office have expired, is currently reconstituted and the election of the President and of the other 
members of the Bureau can take place. 
 
The election procedure will take place in accordance with Article 9 of the Rules of Procedure of the 
Court. Accordingly, nominations for President of the Court and for membership of the Bureau may be 
submitted by any member of the Court. Members of the Court are therefore invited to submit their 
nominations for candidates from among the appointed members, according the published list. 
 
Nominations for candidates must be communicated by 23 August 2013 to: 
 
Ms. Karin Flarup 
Desk Officer 
Department for International Law, Human Rights and Treaty Law 
Ministry for Foreign Affairs 
103 39 Stockholm 
Sweden 
Tel.: +46 8 405 46 31 
Fax: +46 8 723 11 76 
e-mail: karin.flarup@gov.se 
 
 
 
Once the list of candidates is completed, the OSCE Court of Conciliation and Arbitration will send the 
voting material individually to each appointed member. 
 
Contact 
 
Christa Allot 
 
Avenue de France 23 
1202 Geneva 
T. +41 22 758 00 25 
e-mail : cca.osce@bluewin.ch 


